Datchet villagers unite in anger as Manor Hotel asylum contract nears end
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Desperate villagers in the leafy village of Datchet, Berkshire, gathered for an emergency meeting to voice their anger over the transformation of the Manor Hotel into an asylum hostel. Nearly 100 residents crammed into the local hall, demanding an end to the taxpayer-funded arrangement that allowed migrants to reside at what many see as a once-thriving community asset. The hotel, previously a venue for weddings and social events, has been a source of turmoil since it was repurposed for housing asylum seekers.
Attendees at the heated meeting cited a sense of 'chaos' that has disrupted the village's peaceful atmosphere. Some residents reported encounters with male migrants who, barred from working and with limited activities available, could be seen loitering in the village. One attendee didn't mince words, describing the hotel as a “cr*p hole” due to years of neglect from the owners, MH Hotels. In the wake of numerous complaints regarding anti-social behaviour, residents expressed their frustrations regarding a lack of engagement from the hotel’s owners, Sam and Mandip Gill, who did not attend the meeting to discuss their future plans. 
The situation in Datchet has stemmed from a series of decisions made by the Home Office, which, in September 2022, repurposed the Manor Hotel without prior consultation with local authorities. This abrupt change was met with significant backlash from community leaders, including Andrew Johnson, then Council Leader, who voiced concerns over the implications for local services and community cohesion. Local MP Jack Rankin also highlighted issues surrounding the lack of community consultation and the urgency depicted by the Home Office in relocating migrants to the area. 
The Gills have faced criticism for not adequately maintaining the property, which has, according to residents, been allowed to fall into disrepair. Yet, with the Home Office contract set to expire on May 29, many in the community are optimistic that the hotel could eventually revert to its original purpose. Some residents believe that the Gills should earn back the trust of the community through transparency and genuine engagement.
As uncertain as the situation remains, the Gills are reportedly making efforts to modernise the hotel. Renovations have been undertaken, and rooms have started to be advertised online. However, many residents are sceptical. One local cab driver questioned why the hotel couldn’t simply go back to being an ordinary establishment: “We’re five minutes from Windsor, and there must be people who want a room.” The sentiment reflects a broader wish among villagers for the hotel to recapture its past identity as a focal point of local life.
Concerns about security have also surfaced, with some residents voicing apprehension about unvetted individuals living near a school. A local homeowner raised alarms about the potential risks, stressing it was critical to acknowledge previous mistakes and ensure community safety moving forward. The sentiment was echoed by parish councillor Ian Thompson, who lamented the loss of the hotel as a vital hub for events and social gatherings. 
Despite the palpable distress felt by many residents, a police statement reassured the community that there have been no recorded crimes directly linked to the hotel’s asylum seeker residents, although the authorities continue to monitor the situation closely. As the community awaits further developments from the Gills, it remains to be seen whether the Manor Hotel can be fully restored to its former glory or if it will remain a point of contention within this picturesque village.
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